HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
March 17, 2020
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Carl Ransford in the Council Chambers. Members present were Patrick White, Ruth Hospodarksy, Troy Andersen, and Robert Rampulla. Also present was Water Superintendent Marty Recker, and Water Clerk I Stacey Carter. Guests present were Michael Vail with Emergency Equipment Services Inc., Dave Schechinger with V & K Engineering and City Administrator Kim Downs. Roll was called. 
Robert Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda. Patrick White seconded. Motion Carried.

Ruth Hospodarksy moved the approval of the consent agenda: February regular meeting minutes, financial report and bills. Troy Andersen seconded. Motion Carried.

BUSINESS:
Board had discussion regarding possible contract for Michael Vail with Emergency Equipment Services Inc. to place antennas on the Robins Rd. water tower. Board discussed whether to make contracts comparable with previous even though, as Mr. Vail mentioned, they are not for profit like our other companies using the tower. Board decided that they would keep contracts at consistent rate regardless of whether they are income earning, as they are still taking up the space on the tower.  
Consider Resolution Approving and Making Award of Contract for the 1.0 MG Water Storage Tank Improvements.

Troy Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution 03-2020 Consider Resolution Approving and Making Award of Contract for the 1.0 MG Water Storage Tank Improvements Notice to Bidders for Construction of 1.0 MG Water Storage Tank Improvements. Robert Rampulla seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Robert Rampulla, Troy Andersen, Carl Ransford, Ruth Hospodarsky, Patrick White 
ABSTAIN: None 

ABSENT: None
Resolution 03-2020 Approved
Superintendent’s Report
Marty advised that water sales are slightly ahead of the projected budget. Marty discussed his contact with IDOT about working in the right of way of I380 to remove brush that impeded vision of signage on the tank. Discussion was had about whether the board should put Hiawatha’s name on the tank. 

Kim Downs, City Administrator, spoke with the board about the what the city is doing to protect employees and members of the city from the current Coronavirus situation and how things might change going forward.  
Robert Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:56pm. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded. Motion carried. 
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